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October 4, 2017 
 
Mr. Kent Holsinger 
Holsinger Law, LLC 
1800 Glenarm Place, Suite 500 
Denver, CO 80202 
 
Re: Van Valkenburg Cattle Co., LLC; Van Valkenburg Quarry; File No. M-2016-033; 

Construction Materials Limited Impact Operation (110) Reclamation Permit Amendment 
Application (AM-01) Second Adequacy Review  

 
Mr. Holsinger: 
 
The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) has reviewed the content of 
the Van Valkenburg Cattle Co., LLC permit amendment application (AM-01) for the Van 
Valkenburg Quarry, File No. M-2016-033 and submits the following comments.  The Division is 
required to make an approval or denial decision no later than October 9, 2017 therefore; a 
response to the following adequacy review concerns should be submitted to the Division as 
soon as possible.  
 
1.6 - Public Notice 
1. The Division received comments from the Department of the Army Corps of Engineers.  The 

letter is attached for review.  Please address the comments noted in the letter and make 
any changes to the application as necessary. 

 
Please be advised the Van Valkenburg Quarry application may be deemed inadequate, and the 
application may be denied on October 9, 2017, unless the above mentioned adequacy review 
items are addressed to the satisfaction of the Division.  If more time is needed to complete the 
reply, the Division can grant an extension to the decision date.  This will be done upon receipt 
of a written waiver of the Applicant’s right to a decision by October 9, 2017 and request for 
additional time.  This must be received no later than the deadline date.  
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If you have any questions, please contact me at peter.hays@state.co.us or (303) 866-3567 Ext. 
8124. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Peter S. Hays 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Enclosures – Department of the Army Corps of Engineers comment letter 
 
Ec:   Wally Erickson; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
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